
New Carlisle Town Council  
124 E. Michigan Street, New Carlisle, Indiana 
Special Meeting, December 2, 2015,  5:15 PM 
 
President Higgins called the Special Meeting to order at 5:24 PM with Vice President Vojtko, Council 
Member Gelow, Council Member Carter, Council Member Rypma, and Clerk-Treasurer Susan Moffitt 
present.  Also in attendance were Attorney Chuck Leone, Public Safety Director Jeff Roseboom and 
EMS Chief Brian Countryman. 
 
EMS Chief Brian Countryman recommended that the employment of EMT Matthew O’Donnell be 
terminated. 
 
Council Member Carter moved to accept Chief Countryman’s recommendation to terminate the 
employment of Matthew O’Donnell.  The motion was seconded by Council Member Gelow and a roll 
call vote was called as follows: 
 
 Council Member Carter Aye  Council Member Gelow Aye 
 President Higgins  Aye  Vice President Vojtko  Aye 
 Council Member Rypma Aye 
 
The motion passed unanimously. 
 
Upon a motion by Vice President Vojtko and second by Council Member Carter the meeting was 
adjourned at 5:27 PM. 
 
 
 
             
      _________________________________________ 
      Carolyn Higgins, Council President 
 
 
 
 
Attest: 
 
 
_______________________________________ 
Susan I. Moffitt, Clerk-Treasurer 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 


